
Souls in Mexico, Sarah’s health & recovery, 

Angel and the work in Mexico, Meeting in October, Mexico trip 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

   

             It’s awesome to continue to see the Lord working! I preached at a teen camp this summer, and the 

Lord worked mightily; from the first song on the first night and throughout the whole week. It wasn’t an 

emotional deal, but spiritual work was being done, and I believe has continued on for many of those teens. 

My son still mentions things the Lord brought to his attention during that camp. I am thankful for the oppor-

tunity and honored to serve Him in whatever way He would have me. 

  The last couple of months have been hard on Sarah’s health, but the Lord is still working through our 

health problems. These newer treatments she’s doing are needed but are hard on her nervous system and 

body. She’s been weaker than normal and bound to the house. It has caused some discouragement, but as we 

keep seeking the Lord, He has been faithful to show us His will. It has been almost weekly that He keeps re-

peating the same things “Be still”, “Wait on the Lord”, and “They that wait upon the LORD shall renew their 

strength...they shall run and not be weary”. We are very thankful the still small voice has never stopped 

speaking to us. We truly believe the Lord still wants us in Mexico, so we wait for His perfect timing to re-

turn. 

  The Lord obviously still has a plan for us with all that he has shown us and is setting up. A few 

months ago I felt like the Lord wanted me to book some meetings with churches, so I left it in His hands to 

do it. Then in August, I received some calls for mission conferences in Pennsylvania during October. We are 

currently doing those meetings, and the Lord is encouraging the churches as well as us. The Lord keeps mov-

ing us forward, so we keep patiently waiting on the Lord for what he would have us to do.  

  The Lord is still working in Mexico as the ministry continues forward in the right direction. Almost 

four years ago, the Lord officially established the local church there. The first week of November is the anni-

versary conference, and I just bought tickets to go during that time. Please pray the Lord encourages the 

church and helps me with the many other things I’ll be doing while down there, as well as for my family dur-

ing my absence.  

  We appreciate all faithful prayers for us, especially during this time. I think waiting on the Lord is the 

hardest thing to do when you’re chomping at the bit to get something done before He returns. Please keep 

praying for healing, the meetings, my trip to Mexico, and honestly... encouragement while waiting on the 

Lord. We have you all in our prayers as well. Love you all. 

 

 

 Brothers and Sisters, keep up the good fight! 

 

 The Russell Family-  Adam, Sarah, Kendra,  & Braden 


